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Mr. Chairman,

Mr. President of the General Assembly of the United Nations,

Distinguished Colleagues,
Let me start by thanking the Italian Ministry for Foreign Affairs for convening in Rome this timely and important conference and Minister Franco Frattini for his strong personal commitment on the topics we are discussing today.

The reform of the Security Council is a part of the wider process of reform of the UN system, which is necessary in order to reaffirm the central role of the UN in the world affairs.

San Marino believes that the United Nations Organization has to continue to play the leading role in managing global governance, not only on account of its deeply democratic nature and undisputed legitimacy, but also because due to that the approach it takes intends to harmonize the interests of the entire international community.

We consider that the reform of the Security Council should lead to a more democratic, responsible, transparent and efficient Council.
In this regard, the intergovernmental negotiations offer the opportunity to find a solution that takes into account the interests and positions of all.

We think that piecemeal solutions are not in the interest of the wider membership and would not be legitimate since they would run against Resolution 62/557, which was adopted by consensus and is the basis for intergovernmental negotiations. The five key issues concerning the Security Council reform are closely interlinked and must be addressed in a package solution.
San Marino supports the proposal made by Italy and Colombia on the reform of the Security Council, which represents a negotiation framework for a comprehensive reform and it is structured around the principles of equality and accountability.

We are in favor of an intermediate solution providing for a new category of seats, with longer term (5/6 years) and with possibility of immediate re-election.
We also support the increase of regular non permanent seats (4/5) with a view to achieve a more equitable geographical distribution within the Council.

Such proposal also offers regional groups the possibility to negotiate a suitable rotation scheme in order to be better represented inside an expanded Council.

Concerning the criteria for representation, San Marino supports the principle of sovereign equality, i.e. each State has in principle the right to serve on the Security Council, to be read in conjunction with Art. 23 of the Charter of the United Nations.

The reform should also bring about a more balanced relation between the Security Council and the General Assembly, as well as a more effective cooperation with the Secretariat.

These objectives can only be achieved through a permanent dialogue among States and an increased flexibility of the respective positions.

Intergovernmental negotiations are the appropriate forum for a negotiated solution, based on compromise. What is really difficult to accept - and we all agree on that - is to remain where we are now, a situation which has been unchanged for decades and which is highly unsatisfactory for a significant number of countries, since it does not take into account the huge changes that have occurred since the 2nd World War and the need for a more fair representation inside the Security Council.
Thanks for your attention.

